WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
MINUTES FOR AUGUST 12, 2019
Present: Bill Anton, Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Kathy and Kord Scott, Gail Wyman, Mary Boyer, Claudia Holmes, Cristal Corriveau
Call to Order: 8:05 pm
Minutes: Carolyn P. moves to approve the minutes from July 1, 2019, Antje R. 2nd.
Bills & Pay orders: To be approved at the next meeting.

Members of the public: Mary B. asks about having an article in the News & Notes about the first day back at school with the sandwich board announcing the community breakfast that morning. Mary also would like to invite home schooling children to the school.

Bill A. confirmed that any participation of home-schoolers would count toward the WES ADM reimbursement by the State. The principle is to decide to what extend this would be disruptive to the school day. 

Mary B. refers to a book about Why Homeschooling Makes Sense and how to include home-schooled children in Windham.

Crystal C. asks whether bus transportation is offered to 6th graders attending Leland & Gray. Kord S. will make a test run to see about timing to pick up a student on Wheeler Rd.

There was a parent request to pick up a Townshend student on Windham Hill Rd. and one on Chase Rd going to Leland & Gray. Windham would get reimbursed for transporting Townshend students.
Principal’s report: Mickey P-J. informs the board that the hot lunch program is unsure as of yet and that parents will need to send kids with a lunch until a solution can be found.
Superintendent’s report: Bill informs the board about the status of the $450.000 loan for a new wood boiler at Leland & Gray. Because the warning of the vote in March of this year to authorize the loan did not include “bonding”, a new warning needs to be issued in order to receive a bond loan.
School calendar change

Bill A. informs the board that the Career Center in Brattleboro is having a conversation about eliminating the February and April breaks and replacing them with a one-week break in March to end the school year in the beginning of June. A decision has not yet been made, but school boards are asked to discuss this matter.

Old Business: Pre-school enrollment

Paperwork/application forms for pre-school enrollment are available now. It is the parents’ responsibility to get the form, fill it out, find a state-approved pre-school and present the form to that facility. Anyone not having that document will not be reimbursed.
After school program

Leigh Merinoff has expressed interest in supporting some after school time both at her farm and at the school. Will there be any charge to the school that the board needs to consider? Leigh has also expressed interest in supporting a pre-K program.

Executive Session: 8:56 - 9:08 am

Personnel matter - no action taken

Parent request for tuition - Beth M. makes a motion to deny this request and that Antje R. inform the parent. Carolyn P. 2nd.
Next meeting: September 9, 2019 at 4 pm
Adjourn: 9:15 pm
